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October 28, 2010 

ALL-COUNTY INFORMATION NOTICE: I-82-10   

TO: ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 
ALL-COUNTY IN-HOME SUPPORTIVE 
SERVICES (IHSS) PROGRAM 
MANAGERS 

SUBJECT: NOTICES TO REMIND IHSS PROVIDERS AND RECIPIENTS OF 
THE UPCOMING DEADLINE FOR COMPLETING THE EXPANDED 
PROVIDER ENROLLMENT REQUIREMENTS 

REFERENCE: ALL-COUNTY LETTER (ACL) NO. 10-33, DATED JUNE 15, 2010 

This All-County Information Notice (ACIN) transmits copies of notices which will be sent 
to In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) providers who have not yet completed all of the 
expanded enrollment requirements mandated by Assembly Bill, Fourth Extraordinary 
Legislative Session (ABX4) 4 (Chapter 4, Statutes of 2009), and ABX4 19 (Chapter 17, 
Statutes of 2009), and their respective recipients, to remind them of the upcoming 
deadline for completing the enrollment requirements. 

The deadline for existing providers to complete the expanded enrollment requirements 
was originally June 30, 2010; however, providers and recipients were notified in mid-
June 2010 that the deadline would be extended to December 31, 2010 for those 
individuals who completed at least one of the enrollment requirements by June 30, 
2010. (Refer to the above-referenced All-County Letter for additional background on 
the enrollment requirements and extension of the deadline for completing them.) 

The attached notices state that individuals who do not complete the enrollment 
requirements by December 31, 2010 will be terminated and will not be eligible to receive 
payment from the IHSS Program for authorized services provided to recipients after 
December 31, 2010. It is anticipated that the reminder notices will be released by the 
end of October 2010. 



 
 

 

 

   
  

 

 

 
  
  

 

ACIN: I-23-10 
Page Two 

Should you have questions regarding information in this ACIN, please contact the Adult 
Programs Policy Bureau, at (916) 229-4000. 

Sincerely, 

Original Document Signed By: 

DEBRA L. THOMSON, CHIEF 
Adult Programs Branch 
Adult Programs Division 

Attachments 
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